
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Coffee & Fellowship……  9:45 am 
Adult Bible Class…...…. 10:00 am 
Worship Service ………  11:00 am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan………………   5:30 pm 
Denham…………..……   5:30 pm 
Reynolds………......….    6:00 pm 
Morris…………….…….    5:00 pm 
 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study………….....  6:00 pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker  304-925-7435 
                            stephen@kccofc.org 
Jacob Glaspell    304-925-7435 
   jacob@kccofc.org 

Elders: 

Chris Morris  304-344-1817 
Steve Samples  304-776-5067 
Tom Winnell  304-951-1700 
 

Deacons: 

Matt Barber, Alex Derenburger, Paul Estep, 
Doug Hartley, Carson Henley, Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely, Richard Wagner, and 
Pete Williams 

Weekly Newsletter of the Kanawha City Church of Christ 

December 17, 2019 

5101 Chesterfield Avenue, SE 

Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 

kanawhacitychurch.org 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

True Humility  

 

 Sometimes it is the simplest lessons that we tend to overlook the most. We teach these 

lessons to our children, but then we forget to apply them to ourselves. I want to share a 
devotional I have read that reminded me of one of those lessons: 

The 2 most important words: “Thank you.” The most important word: “We.” The least   
important word: “I.” 

General Robert E. Lee…never stopped being a true southern gentleman. Once, while 
riding on a train to Richmond, he was seated at the rear of the car and all the other plac-

es were filled with officers and soldiers. An elderly woman, poorly dressed, boarded the 
coach at a rural station. Finding no seat offered to her, she trudged down the aisle toward 

the back of the car. Immediately, Lee stood up and offered her his place. One after      
another of the men then arose and offered the general his seat. “No, gentlemen,” he   
replied. “if there is none for this lady, there can be none for me!” 

Genuine humility is what prompts us to say a heartfelt thank-you and to favor others over 

ourselves. 

(Taken from God’s Little Devotional Book for Students) 

“Don't act out of selfish ambition or be conceited. Instead, humbly think of others as being 

better than yourselves.” – (Philippians 2:3 GOD’S WORD translation) 

Love you all, 

Stephen 



 Morning Assembly 
  

December 22, 2019 
 

Front Greeter:   Debbie Derenburger 
Usher:    Doug Hartley 
Worship Leaders:  Carson Henley 
Scripture Reading/ 
    Prayer    Chuck Denham 
Communion Preside:  Steve Samples 
 Serve East:     Herb Kinder 
                                Lucas Barber 
 Serve West:    Jamison Wilkinson 
                                      Paul Cantrell 
Contribution Tally:     P Estep/D Hartley 
Sound Booth:    Steve Dale 
PowerPoint:    Pete Williams 
 

Wednesday Evening 
  
 December 18 December 25 
Usher: Paul Estep No 

Prayer:  Bill Reynolds Service 

Sound Booth: Tom McNeely Tonight 

    

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

 Grace Wagner 
 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 

 
 
 

Attendance 
 Bible Class……………………………..64     
 Worship………………………….……....89   
 Wednesday……………………………...33   
 

Collection Plate .......................... $1,809.40 
 Online  .................................. $1,310.00  
 Total ..................................... $3,119.40 

December 25 No Wednesday Evening Service 
 
December 26 YAHB Breakfast, cancelled 
 
January 1  No Wednesday Evening Service 
 
January 7  Prayer Meeting, 6:00 pm 
 
January 10-11 Kingdom Forward Student  
  Conference  
 
January 28  Ladies Book Club 
  Moriah’s Lighthouse by Serena B. 
  Miller 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     

•  Will not meet on Dec 22 and Dec 29. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
 5:30-7:30 pm in their home.  

• Chris and Renee Morris       
 5:00-7:00 pm, See Chris or Renee for 
 location. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
 6:00-8:00 pm Sunday at various locations 
    
 

Join a LifeGroup! They are open to everyone;  
feel free to try them all!  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 Alaina Morris   12/04 
 Bill Reynolds   12/06 
 Michelle Boggs   12/07 
 Serenity Stephenson  12/09
 Brenda Hannigan  12/10 
 Eulah Miller    12/13 
 Linda Johnson   12/24 
 Danene Hartley   12/28 
  
  

  
 
 
  
 

 Dewey & Amy Kuhns  12/02 
 Tom & Donna McNeely  12/12 
 Bill & Darlena Reynolds  12/19 
 Frank & Elaine Javins  12/27 
 Ehren & Wendy Johnson 12/28 
   
 
 

Did we miss a special day? Contact office@kccofc.org
  

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

• Donna McNeely health issues 
 

• Joe Riley is home from the hospital 
 

• George and Annette Breckenridge on the 
death of George’s brother. 

 

• Lanny Markland problems in prison 
 
Janice Richardson, Charlie and Jeanie Weaver, 
Steve Fox, Charlie and Dora Mynes 
 
 
 

Attendance & Contribution 

Dates To Remember Remember In Prayer 

DECEMBER  17 ,  2019  

No Newsletter 

Silver For Children  

We have cans available for the “Silver For Children” 
Potter Children’s Home Gleaner Campaign. Pick 
yours up today and drop in your change in the new 
year.  
 
The goal is to have the cans filled with silver coins 
and bills. They do, however, appreciate the pennies! 
 
The target is $65.50 per can. This is a great way for 
a family to participate together in helping others by 
providing: Christian foster parents, educational fees, 
transportation, church activity costs, and allowances 
for children. See www.potterministries.org for more 
information. 

Winterfest 

Thank you to all who 
helped make the Teen’s 
Christmas Party a success. 
We all had a great time.  
Extra thanks to Pete and 
Bianca Williams for letting 
us use their home. 
 

Thank You 

No Wednesday Service  

There will be no service on Wednesday, December 
25, or Wednesday, January 1, to allow everyone to 
spend the holidays with their loved ones.  

Due to the holidays, there will be 
no newsletter sent out next week 
on Tuesday, December 24. 

WINTERFEST is quickly approaching!  
 
February 14-16 
 
Winterfest is a weekend retreat in Gatlinburg, TN 
geared toward middle and high school teens.  
The cost is $30. Registration forms are available in 
the foyer. Deadline to register is January 5. 

Note from Theron 

Dear KCCOC Friends, 
As a new year approaches, please know that 
you’re receiving my prayer that yours is amazing! 
Not only that, but I fondly remember each of you 
always! 
Merry Christmas! 
Theron 


